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Meeting Minutes 
June 1, 2016 
 
Attendees:  17   Jerry Braunberger, Alex Gross, Bert Jacobson, DaWayne Kerbs, Simon Levear, 
Bonnie Mueller, Hope Mueller, Jim Mueller, Chris Pokorny, Ryan Rabern, Ryan Rink, Licia Shultz, 
Peggy Steck, Tim Steck, Russ Walters, Bren Wamsley, Lorin Wamsley  
 
President, Bert Jacobson called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 
Secretary, Bren Wamsley read the May 4th minutes and they were approved as corrected. 
Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurer’s report and it was approved as presented. 
 

Old Business 
 

Venue Update 
Lorin Wamsley reported he contacted the owner of Willamette Pass venue and he is fine with 
us racing there again this year and gave Lorin the new manager’s contact information.  Lorin 
will be meeting with him to discuss this year’s rules to be distributed to our participants.  The 
lodge will be closed for the summer.  Lorin didn’t get a chance to meet with Brasher’s 
regarding our September event, but will make contact soon.  Bonnie suggested he look at 
some pavement on West 1st across from the Bi-Mart warehouse.   He also will contact the 
Vaughn mill. 

2016 Blind Autocross Chair 
Bert Jacobson inquired if anyone was interested in Chairing the Blind Autocross.  There were 
no volunteers. 

Summer Picnic Update 
Licia Shultz stated we have 40+ people signed up for the picnic.  She plans on announcing the 
event at the driver’s meetings this weekend.  July 5th is the registration cutoff date.  She and 
Hope are working on family games.  Bren Wamsley stated she would send out another email 
in the next few weeks.  

TSD Rally Update 
Simon Levear reported it was raining like cats and dogs that morning and he was concerned 
about the speeds, but the rain let up.  21 cars participated.  He thanked all the volunteers.  
There will be another rally held on August 6th from Wilsonville to Yachats.  If interested, 
contact Simon. 

  Event 3 and 4 Planning 
The following items were discussed: 

 Course setup will be Friday June 3rd at 5:30 pm, Creswell venue 

 Alex Gross and Jerry Braunberger will tow the trailers 

 Bert Jacobson will have the potties delivered Friday 

 Bert Jacobson will mow the spectator area 

 Besides course setup we’ll trim bushes – bring tools 

 Bonnie and Jim Mueller have completed their course designs  
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Larison Rock  Planning 
The following items were discussed: 

 The previous planned cleanups took place and the workers were provided a great 
lunch. 

 Wednesday, June 22nd 6:00 pm Jim and Bonnie Mueller will host a work meeting 
barbecue at their home. 

 Saturday, June 25th there will be another work party at Larison.  Grass will be cut and 
leveling done.  Alex Gross will try to bring a tractor with mower.  Tuesday, June 28th 
Bonnie and Jim Mueller will do the last blowing of the hill 

 Ray’s Towing out of Eugene has volunteered to help us out with a tow truck and driver 
for the weekend. 

Radio Report 
Jerry Braunberger reported he had contacted several businesses.  The Salem club has ICOM 
radios and we can get them for 180.00 each.  He is waiting for a quote from Silke 
Communications for Kenwood radios.  He requested direction from the club.  It was decided 
Jerry would keep looking and that we would get 9 radios and 2 headsets and high quality is the 
best way to go. 

Porta Potties 
Bert Jacobson announced we have made a change to Buck’s porta potties.  This will save the 
club approximately $150.00 per race weekend.  They will also deliver to Willamette Pass. 
 

New Business  

 
Year End Banquet 

Bren Wamsley reported that Valley River Inn is now being managed by the same company as 
The Hilton.  We are confirmed to be there Saturday, October 22nd.  The price will be 35.00 per 
person plus a 22% gratuity.  Bonnie Mueller asked if we should increase our banquet fee from 
30.00 to 35.00 per attendee and a $5.00 late registration fee as usual.  We have not raised 
them in a number of years.  The club would be paying 7.70 per attendee to cover gratuity.  The 
decision was made to go with the new fee structure.  The committee will be meeting the end of 
June to begin planning our event.   

Year End Trophies 
Bonnie Mueller announced that she is looking for someone to volunteer taking over the 
ordering of year end trophies and sponsor gifts.  This is not a task she wants to do any longer.  
She’s happy to share what she has done in the past.  The ideal would be to spend $28.00 - 
$30.00 per person and to not exceed $38.00 – $40.00 per person.  It is important we find a 
volunteer. 

Electronic Newsletter Release 
The June newsletter release is scheduled for Monday, June 6th. 

Adjourn Meeting 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:32 pm 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Bren Wamsley, Secretary 

 

 
Homework Assignments 

 

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Bren Wamsley 
(BreWams@comcast.net) no later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting. 
 

mailto:BreWams@comcast.net
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JUN Simon Levear  JUL Bonnie Mueller  AUG Ryan Rink 
SEP Licia Shultz   OCT Russ Walters   NOV Ruben Cruz 
DEC Simon Levear  JAN     FEB 
 
 
All – JUN 22, Larison Rock Barbecue Meeting at Mueller’s 
All – JUN 25, Larison clean-up 
All – JUL 23, Club Barbecue, Armitage Park  
All – AUG 20, road clean-up, Goshen Superior Tire  
Alex Gross – Two Trailer – events 3 and 4 
Bert Jacobson – Assign Blind Autocross Chair 
Bert Jacobson – Contact Viper club regarding our old equipment 
Bert Jacobson -  Add flagger and radio communication to the driver’s meeting list 
Bert Jacobson – Go over sound meter with Jeremy Bunker 
Bert Jacobson – Find volunteer for end of year trophies 
Jerry Braunberger – Research Radios 
Jerry Braunberger – Move radios from registration trailer back to timing trailer 
Jerry Braunberger – Tow trailer – events 3 and 4 
Jim Mueller – Upgrade the “Stuff Happens” award 
Jim Mueller – Je electronic Newsletter release  
Lorin Wamsley – Make sponsors aware of the “Specials” page for discount offers  
Lorin Wamsley – Meet with Brasher’s 
Lorin Wamsley – Contact Vaughn Mill 
Lorin Wamsley – Contact West 1

st
 property 

Lorin Wamsley – Contact Willamette Pass and work on new rules 
Tim Steck – Revise sponsor’s “Specials” page  
 
 
 


